To: Subject: Records Department [EXTERNAL] OBJECTION to DA2023/0130, Site: 109A Church Street LIDCOMBE NSE 2141: Lot 1 DP778492

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Reason for objection:

Dear Cumberland Council,

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to express my deep concern and objection to the proposed establishment of a rubbish tip for organic waste in Lidcombe. I believe that such a facility would have significant negative impacts on the local community, including noise and odor pollution, as well as exacerbating traffic issues in the area.

Lidcombe is a residential area where families and individuals have chosen to reside in order to enjoy a peaceful and healthy living environment. The introduction of a rubbish tip for organic waste would inevitably result in foul odors emanating from the site, causing considerable discomfort and health concerns for the residents. This would also be a disrespect towards the members and its many vsitors coming to see loved ones at Rookwood Cemetery. Furthermore, the noise generated by the operations of such a facility, including waste disposal activities and transportation, would disrupt the tranquility of our community and negatively impact the quality of life for those residing nearby.

I am deeply concerned about the potential escalation of traffic issues that would occur with the establishment of this rubbish tip. Lidcombe is already plagued by congestion and traffic challenges, particularly during peak hours. The additional transportation of waste to and from the proposed site would undoubtedly worsen the situation, causing further delays, frustration, and safety concerns for residents and road users. This increased traffic would not only inconvenience the local community but also compromise the safety of pedestrians, cyclists, and schoolchildren who frequent the area.

In light of these concerns, I strongly urge the council to reconsider the proposed location for the rubbish tip for organic waste. While the management of organic waste is an essential aspect of waste management, it is crucial to find a location that minimizes the impact on residential areas. I implore the council to explore alternative sites that are more suitable and less likely to disrupt the daily lives and well-being of Lidcombe residents.

I kindly request that the council takes into account the feedback and objections from the local community in a transparent and democratic manner. Public consultation and involvement in decision-making processes are essential to ensure that the concerns and interests of residents are heard and respected. I sincerely hope that the council will prioritize the well-being and satisfaction of its constituents when making decisions that affect our community.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. I trust that you will consider the concerns raised in this letter and take the appropriate steps to address them. I eagerly await your response and any further information regarding the future course of action concerning the proposed rubbish tip for organic waste in Lidcombe.